Page 1 of 1

Diane Gorrow

From: “Harry Brackett" <lelan4444@aol.com>
To: "Gorrow Diane" <gormrow@soulefirm.com>
Sent: Saturday, August 20, 2011 4:16 PM

Attach: Draft_Separation_Announcement_Attorney_Client_Privilege_Document.pdf
Subject: Fwd: Draft Press Release - Attorney Client Privilege Document

From: hfb4444 <hfb4444(@comcast.net>

To: lelan4444 <Jelan4444(@aol.com>

Sent: Fri, Aug 19, 2011 4:38 pm

Subject: Fwd: Draft Press Release - Attorney Client Privilege Document

From: "Megan Turnbull" &lt;mmshea@chicagogsb.eduégt;

To: "Ann Wright" &lt;ann_ wright@comcast.net&gt;

Cc: "Henry Brackett" &It;hfb4444@comcast.net&gt;,
kmemmesheimer@hpglaw.com

Sent: Tuesday, May 24, 2011 11:53:56 AM

Subject: Draft Press Release - Attorney Client Privilege Document

Ann,

I ended up having Brian bring Erin to school so I could finish this.

Per your request, here is what will most likely get attached to the
settlement agreement. The dates in BOLD typeface may change based upon
the course of events. We have asked Rhoades Alderson with the RI PR
firm to take a look at this and want to get his approval before having

Kim, our lawyer, move forward with this.

Talk to you soon!

Megan

8/21/2011



CONFIDENTIAL: ATTORNEY-CLIENT PRIVILEGE INFORMATION

Draft Press Release - School Board and Superintendent Announce Amicable
Separation

(Durham, NH 6-16-11)- The Oyster River Cooperative School District (ORCSD)
School Board and Superintendent Howard Colter have entered into an agreement
effective Thursday, June 30, 2011 at which time Mr. Colter will leave his position
as the ORCSD Superintendent.

The mutual decision to end Mr. Colter's employment contract early, prior to the June
30, 2012 contract date, is an amicable agreement between the ORCSD School Board
and Mr. Colter.

Mr. Colter has served the Qyster River District since 2006. On behalf of the School
Board, School Board Chairman Henry Brackett stated, "Howard (Colter) has made
significant contributions as the leader of our fine district. We thank Howard for his
service to the Oyster River community and wish him all the best in his future
endeavors."

Mr. Colter commented, "I feel now is the appropriate time for me to move on. I have
enjoyed working with the Oyster River District's staff and students. Also, ] am happy
to assist an interim superintendent transition into office." An interim
superintendent will replace Mr. Colter through a seamless transition.

The ORCSD School Board plans to release future announcements about the interim
superintendent and upcoming community forums including-public events with the
new, interim superintendent.

Skekk

The Oyster River Cooperative School District serves the towns of Durham, Lee, and
Madbury, New Hampshire. Approximately 2,100 students attend the district's four
schools: Mast Way Elementary, Moharimet Elementary, Oyster River Middle School
and Oyster River High School. The Oyster River District mission, "Working Together
to Engage Every Learner," supports each student to reach his or her potential.

Visit the ORCSD web site: http: //www.orcsd.org

Contact: ORCSD School Board ¢/o Wendy DiFruscio, ORCSD SAU District Office, 36
Coe Drive, Durham, NH 03824; Phone # 603.868.5100, wdifruscio@orcsd.org



